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24th January 2017
Dear Parents and Pupils,
We are having beautiful hot days and our children are enjoying their days at school. Please parents, send in plenty of ‘fluid’ for your child. It is never healthy to send fizzy drinks.
As each classroom is air-conditioned, send in a jersey or tracksuit top for the Primary School children to wear in class if they feel chilly. The High School can wear their blazers in class.

The dreaded word ‘homework’!.  To alleviate any confusion regarding this topic at the beginning of the year, YES – your child does get homework every afternoon.  For what ever reason if nothing is written in the homework diary, READING is compulsory.

NB: Please be available to assist and support your child each afternoon
In order to understand the reasons for setting homework.  It is important to understand the aims and goals for each child.  

1.
An ultimate aim is to encourage RESPONSIBILITY.  Children need to take responsibility for their own learning and in our case, 
overcoming problem areas.  Homework is an important area where children are challenged to be responsible.

2.
We aim to encourage ORGANISATION.  In order for children to cope with the challenges of homework, they need to develop 
organisational skills.  Firstly, the correct books need to be packed, secondly tasks should be completed and ticked off and then books 
need to be re-packed and brought to school.

3.
If we can develop responsibility and organisation, this leads to INDEPENDENCE, SELF CONFIDENCE and SELF DISCIPLINE.  All very 
important aims – particularly the latter which is needed if the child is to settle down and do his homework despite other attractions.

4.
We aim to develop SOUND LEARNING SKILLS which should stand the learner in good stead for later years when they have greater 
volumes of work with which to contend.

5.
We try to EXTEND the child’s vocabulary and general knowledge through READING and discussion.  There is a need for far more 
individual reading than what can be done in class, so reading homework is essential.

OTHER REASONS FOR GIVING HOMEWORK

A.
We need to REINFORCE what has been done in class.

B.
NB!!! Homework is a MEMORY exercise.  Most learners need to improve their memories so it is a daily memory exercise to remember 
instructions and carry them out at home.


C.
Our children need a great deal of REPETITION before concepts are internalised and homework gives us the extra time that this requires.

D.
There is a need to develop SOUND consistent work HABITS which will stand them in good stead for higher grades and tertiary education.  
Patterning of thoughts and consistent habits and structure need to be encouraged to improve Executive Functions in Learning Disabled 
and ADD /H sufferers.

HOMEWORK ROUTINE

1.
Set place, desk, light.



2.
Set time and time limit.

3.
Written work should be done independently

4.
Parents should be involved in listening to reading and testing of


if possible but supervised




spelling

5.
Child should tick off each task as it is completed

6.
It is the child’s responsibility to get their books signed, and this is 







checked daily at school.

THE ACTUAL HOMEWORK TASKS

These are an extension of the school day and not just random worksheets handed out for the sake of giving.  They are used to extend or reinforce what is done in class.  They are well planned and sequential.  Material is familiar to the child- never at frustration level.

DEALING WITH HOMEWORK PROBLEMS

Most children would rather do something else other than homework and if allowed to get away with it, will produce a great array of excuses as to why it is not done – parents sometimes even back them up with notes!.  A firm, consistent attitude and approach is needed and this should be put in place from the first day at the beginning of the year.  The sooner the child and his family realize that homework is a fact of life, that it is something that HAS to be done, the quicker they will settle down to a routine, and find that it is not as bad as anticipated.  Some children get away with using homework as a manipulative tool to keep parents at their side all afternoon.  Homework should never become a ” war zone ” if so, we advise parents to take the books away and write a note to the teacher.

Needless to say, co-operation between parents and teachers is essential.  Please communicate through the homework diary at all times.  This time could become a special time for the child when he receives some undivided attention from a parent.  Some quality time can be spent together.  Children especially enjoy reading to their fathers every now and then.

-oOo-      Kind words can be short and easy to speak but the echoes are truly endless – Mother Teresa      -oOo-
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	If you have requested to receive the email electronically

as of next week, 2nd February, no hard copy will be given to your child.

The pupils in Primary School will automatically be given a hard copy of the newsletter.




	

Senior Primary

Mrs McPherson

Juniors
Yusra Motala
- Working well in all subjects.
Miss Horn

Grade 6
Kukhanya Mbambo
- Very good Maths work.
Mrs Smith
Grade 7
Olwethu Phewa
- Working accurately in Maths.
Mrs Perold

Computers

Andiswa Maphumulo

- Very good work and followed instructions.
Chief

Workshop

Trenlyn Abrahams
- Good cutting skills.
EQ Awards

Mehir Rampersad
- Very good manners.

Atiya Bobat, Mila Gillmer, Andiswa Maphumulo, Nuray Mahomed, Yusra Motala, Shannon Nowek & Minenhle Nzama

- For settling in so well.


High School

Mrs Cross

Kyle Croft
- Settling in well at his new school.
Mrs Hattingh
Sanath Maharaj

- For settling in well at his new school.

Mrs Gooding
Andiswa Simelane
- Being on time for school.
Mr Didlick
Lelam Filtane
- Positive start to the year!!
Mrs Freeman
Jacqueline Hancock & Naledi Nkomzwayo

- Very helpful
Mrs Perold

Siya Mthemba
- Excellent start to the new year.
“Chief” 

Workshop
Pravar Naidoo
- Accurate measuring.
FUNDRAISING FOR TERM 1
Friday 3rd Feb

Grade 11’s will be selling Beef & Chicken Burgers at first break for

                                         R25.00 each. (Chicken Burgers are Halaal)
(Please fill in reply slip at end of Newsletter)

Friday 10th Feb

Valentines Civvies Day – Dress code: Red & White for R20.00.

Tuesday 14th Feb

Primary School Baker Day! They will be selling delicious little cakes at

                                        first break. Please support their efforts and buy their cakes.
Friday, 3rd Mar                Spell-a-thon Fundraiser for the whole school. Further details to follow.

Friday, 3rd Mar                Grade 10’s will be selling Pancakes at first break for R10.00 for 2.
A reply slip will be added to the newsletter timeously to place orders for the above.

Westville SuperSpar donates all the food to Wendon Academy for their fundraisers.

If you need to order for dinners, party platters or sushi, please give them a ring on 031 2661209 and speak to Shenny, she will certainly give you the best service.
To see their specials, please follow them on Facebook.
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L a s t   R e q u e s t

Each year we respectively request a donation of flowers or money for our school foyer on a weekly basis.  At the most, it usually equates to one donation per family per year, at times perhaps two donations.  If you would like to assist, please complete the reply slip and return to school, thank you to the parents who have already replied.  

A schedule will be included in the next newsletter.  
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A simple way to raise funds for the school without costing us a cent – Its MONEY for JAM!!!.  We will forward an application form to each parent next week, in the hopes of securing support in this fundraising endeavour.  
Please remember to return the forms and we will submit them for you.


Change For Charity 

This ongoing collection of “small change” will benefit our fundraising project. Please “raid” your purses and get rid of any unwanted change.
Peanut Butter and Mayonnaise 
The Grade Twelve class will be visiting Amaoti / Cogs Feeding Scheme on Thursday 23rd February 2017.  We will be collecting Mayonnaise and Peanut Butter to present to this organisation.  Please support this cause.

This organization feeds 120,000 children of all ages a week by making sandwiches and soup. They start with nursery school and go up to all ages.

Bread Tags
Please collect the small plastic bread bag tags and send these to school. We will be supporting Gail Coe who uses the money  raised from recycling the tags to buy wheelchairs for disabled people. Gail Coe would like to thank you all for collecting bread tags. 

A note to let you all know what has been achieved by the collectors of bread tags in her group, which includes Wendon Academy.
2010  -  366.48 kg.  =   R1832.40

2011  -  498.16        =     2627.79

2012  -  353.25        =     1869.88

2013  -  330.00        =     1980.00

2014  -  218.00        =     1248.00

2015  -  130.05        =       783.00

Total   1895.94        =  R10,341.07
Gail was fortunate enough to get a cash donation from the following companies.

Sasco              =       R3,000.00
Kwiklok           =          3,000.00
CE Mobility    =          2,777.00

NGO              =           4,446.00

             Total              =         R13,223.00
             The total amount of R23,564.07 allowed Gail to purchase 10 wheel chairs. The following are the recipients

             of the chairs.

1 chair   -   Inanda Old Age Home.

2 chairs  -  Flame Lily frail care.

1             -   Cedaville Rainbow Hospice.

1             -   TLC Hospice.

1             -   Mr Morris Natal Settlers.

1             -   Mrs Corinne Prior.  

1             -   Mr Albert Simpson

2             -   Disabled children in the Valley of 1000 Hills.

Sad to say with the price of a standard chair being R2,500.00 Gail has only been able to purchase four chairs in the six years from the collections of bread tags the balance coming from cash donations. We are hoping you will all continue collecting the tags for two reasons. One, to give someone a wheel chair and secondly to recycle our valuable resources.  



Aneesha, the lady who runs the tuck shop at Pitlochry School supplies us with food on a Wednesday.  Should you wish to order food for your child, please could you fill in the reply slip and send it with the money to Mrs Laskey by the Friday before the due date.  All the food prepared is Halaal.  The menu options are listed below

ORDER BY EACH FRIDAY, NO EXCEPTION WILL BE MADE TO THIS RULE!!
The menu option available is:
Whole-wheat Chicken Salad Rolls – R18


Whole-wheat Chicken Roll – R18
Pies (Chicken & Mushroom / Curry, Mutton Curry) – R12
Samoosas – Mince / Potato and Corn – R3.00

Slice of Pizza – R10
If you would like to order food, please fill out the reply slip below.  
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	Can Anyone Help Lifting a Pupil after school to the Hillcrest area?

Please contact Mrs Laskey on 031 262 1630 if you are able to help.






January
	Wednesday 11th 
	Start of Term 1
	Bell rings at 7.45

	Wednesday 18th 
	Parents Information Evening
	18h15 (6.15pm)


February
	Friday 3rd
	Beef & Chicken Burger Day – Grade 11 Fundraiser
	R25.00 each

	Friday 10th 
	Valentines Braai & Civvies day Dress Red & White
	Bring your own braai – details to follow & Civvies Day – R20.00

	Tuesday 14th
	Valentines Day – Baker Day Primary School Fundraiser
	Bring money to buy cakes

	Thursday 23rd & 24th 
	Amaoti – Grade 12 only
	Outreach: Peanut butter & Mayonnaise


March
	Friday 3rd
	Spell-a-thon Sponsorship forms
Pancake Day – Grade 10 Fundraiser
	Details to follow
2 x Pancakes for R10.00

	Tuesday 8th – 10th 
	Spirit of Adventure Grade12 only
	Leadership camp

	Wednesday 22nd
	PS Parent Report Back
	

	Thursday 23rd
	HS Parents Evening
	

	Friday 24th
	Wendon Gala
	Held at Atholl Heights School

	Friday 31st 
	End of term 1
	


We are working on additional outings and information will follow in due course.


Have a wonderful week.

Kind regards

Mrs Wendy Hicks

Managing Director

FLOWERS IN THE FOYER REQUEST


Name of Learner: _______________________________________ Grade:  ____________________
I am able to donate flowers for the foyer.



Signature: ________________________
(
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
MY SCHOOL CARD
Name: _______________________________

Please could you send me a form to complete?
Signature: ____________________________

(
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-

MAYONNAISE AND PEANUT BUTTER FOR THE GRADE 12 OUTREACH TO AMAOTI
Name: ___________________________________________________
Grade:  __________________________
Yes,  I am able to support this cause 


No, I am unable to support this cause.
(
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-

LUNCHES – Wednesday 1st February
Name:  ______________________________________________________________________  Grade:  __________

I would like to order:
__________ x Wholewheat Chicken Salad Rolls – R18


__________ x Wholewheat Chicken Rolls – R18
__________ x Pies (Chicken & Mushroom) – R12


__________ x Pies (Mutton Curry) – R12
__________ Pizza Slice R10

Samoosas __________ x Mince __________ x Potato _________ x Corn @ R3.00 each

I have enclosed R_________________________.

…………..This order is for Wednesday 1st February, orders by Friday 27th January ………...
(
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-

GRADE 11’S BURGER DAY

Name: ​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​________________________________________________ Grade:__________________________

Chicken Burger: x___________________@ R25 each or Beef Burger: x______________________@ R25 each

TOTAL R________________________

(-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
“If you want to reach a goal, you must ‘see the reaching’ in your own mind before you actually arrive at your goal.” – Zig Ziglar











